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BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

NOVEMBER 26, 2024

Present:  
Commissioners:  Paccione, Fazio, Quigley, McFadzen & Fontana

District Treasurer:  Sean Flanagan 
District Manager:  Andrew Spiler


Public attendance:

Chief Barry

1st Asst. Chief Purrazzella

2nd Asst. Chief Ciaccio

3rd Asst. Chief Zdazenski

Dept. President, John Bicocchi

Larry Sloan

Joseph Valvana

Meeting opened at 8:01 p.m. by Chairman, Commissioner Paccione.  
Pledge of Allegiance and Moment of Silence observed.  
It was noted by Commissioner Paccione that this meeting was being recorded by District Manager Spiler, as the District Secretary McFadzen was unable to attend the meeting due to having surgery the day before.  

Minutes of the 10/15/24 Meeting:  MMS PF/TM and unanimously approved.  
The Treasurer reported that he received the 2024 Independent Audit Engagement letter from Cullen & Danowski and that the fee will be $15,200.00.

MMS TM/SF and unanimously approved to pre-pay the 2025 Annual NYSLRS Employer invoice of $181,060.00 before 12/15/24 for a savings to the District of $1,302.00.

MMS TM/SF and unanimously approved for the following budget adjustments:

· Increase a/c #110.001 $50,000.00;

· Increase a/c #630.001 $4,500.00;
· Increase a/c #630.002 $1,500.00; and

· Decrease a/c #210.001 $56,000.00.

Treasurers Report:  MMS TM/JQ and unanimously approved.  
The next Chiefs and Commissioner’s workshop is scheduled for December 17 2024 @ 7:30 p.m.  
At this point in the meeting, Chairman Paccione allowed Joseph Valvana to speak as he had requested to be put on the agenda prior to tonight’s meeting.

Mr. Valvana asked the Board why was a District vehicle being used by a Commissioner who was doing Security at a Jewish Center? Did he need permission from the Board? The Chiefs? Commissioner Paccione: no, he did not need permission from the Chiefs.

Commissioner Paccione explained that the District car is for use by the Commissioners and if one of the Commissioners needs the car, he/she advises the other Commissioners and it is logged in.

Mr. Valvana asked if the car was used for business? Commissioner Paccione stated he did not know what the car was used for.

Mr. Valvana stated that he wants this ended right now and that this taken care of by the Board before this gets crazy and out of hand.
Commissioner Paccione stated that the Board will take this under advisement and get back to him.

Mr. Valvana asked how long it would take for the Board to get back to him. 

Commissioner Paccione stated that it would take as long as it takes for the Board to agree on something after they get together and discuss this matter.

Mr. Valvana stated asked what would happen if this was a member? Would he/she be thrown out? Dismissed? Suspended?  He further stated he was there as a taxpayer and asked when is this going to stop? You guys decide what you are going to do and get back to him.

Commissioner Paccione responded that the Board will take it under advisement.  The conversation ended at this point.

Public attendee Larry Sloan started to ask a question and Commissioner Paccione advised him that he does not have permission to address the Board, as he was not on the agenda for tonight’s meeting.  Mr. Sloan acknowledged that he was not.

At this point, the regular meeting continued.

CORRESPONDENCE:

Commissioner McFadzen:  None.
Commissioner Fontana:  None.

Commissioner Fazio:  None.

Commissioner Quigley:  None.

Commissioner Paccione:  None.

OLD BUSINESS:

Commissioner McFadzen:  None.

Commissioner Fontana:  None.

Commissioner Fazio:  None.

Commissioner Quigley:  None.

Commissioner Paccione:  None.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Commissioner McFadzen reported that the floor at Station #3 is currently being worked on and that what has been completed looks great.  The next floor to be replaced is headquarters and then the rest of the Stations will be done.
Commissioner McFadzen advised the Board that he and Fire Prevention Officer Bicocchi completed all Fire Prevention at the schools with just a few other places to do.  Overall, it went great.  Very few members were available to help when needed.
Commissioner Fazio stated that he attended a few of the Fire Prevention classes and that they did an excellent job and were well received.

MMS SF/TM and unanimously approved to renew the 2025 SCM/FRS Annual Maintenance Contract in the amount of $14,794.00.

MMS PF/TM and unanimously approved to renew the membership with Gold’s Gym in the amount of $3,500.00.  It was noted that the price has been the same for many years with no increases.

MMS PF/TM and unanimously approved for a Resolution to Adopt a Schedule of Salary Increases for employees of the Commack Fire District for 2025; 2026 and 2027 at the rate increase of 3% (2025); 4% (2025) and 3% (2026).
Commissioner Fazio thanked the District Manager Spiler and all employees for all their hard work – everyone is doing a great job.

MMS JQ/TM and unanimously approved to renew the Enhanced Plan for New York State Volunteer Cancer Benefits for the members.  The cost is approximately $23,000.00/year.


Commissioner Quigley reported that he, the District Secretary and District Treasurer, met with different insurance companies and concluded that the District was getting the best deal by staying with Hometown Insurance Co. and FDM for the Workers’ Compensation, with a savings of over $50,000.00.  He noted that Hometown was aware that the District was inquiring about pricing from other companies and seemed to have tightened its belt a little.

Commissioner Paccione:  None.

NEW BUSINESS:

Commissioner McFadzen:  None.

MMS SF/TM and unanimously approved by Permissive Referendum to expend from the Reserve Fund for Communications, a sum not to exceed $50,000.00 for the purpose of replacing the District sign board in front of headquarters.  (Referendum No. 1124-01).  Commissioner Fontana stated that we can no longer get parts for the older sign board.
Commissioner Fazio noted that this was Chief Barry’s last meeting and thanked him for the past 8 years and that he accomplished a lot of good things for the Department and wished him the best in the future.  All Board members clapped and thanked Chief Barry.

Commissioner Fazio noted that as hard as it was, the Board did not pierce the 2% tax cap for next year’s budget.  All agreed that the interest rates helped.

MMS PF/TM and unanimously approved for the employee luncheon to be held on December 20, 2024 for an amount not to exceed $2,000.00.

Commissioner Quigley:  None.

MMS PP/SF and unanimously approved by Permissive Referendum to expend from the Reserve Fund for Apparatus & Equipment, a sum not to exceed $101,000.00 for the purpose of purchasing 25 sets of new fire gear.  (Referendum No. 1124-02).

Commissioner Paccione thanked Chief Barry for the past 8 years as Chief.

Chief Barry thanked the Board for all its support over the past 8 years.

CHIEF’S REQUESTS:
THERE ARE NO CHIEF’S REQUESTS THIS MONTH. 
SUBMITTED FOR INFORMATION ONLY:

1.
Active Membership list.


Information received by Board.

2.
Inventory list.


Information received by Board.

3.
Length of Service Award (“LOSAP”) monthly list for October 2024.

4.
Length of Service Award (“LOSAP”) YTD totals for 2024.

DISTRICT MANAGER’S REQUESTS:

District Manager Spiler, on behalf of the District employees, thanked the Board for the turkeys this year.  It was very much appreciated.

RESOLUTIONS:
MMS PP/SF and unanimously approved to adopt Resolution No. 193 – Resolution to Adopt a Schedule of Salary Increases for F/T employees of the Commack Fire District for 2025; 2026 and 2027.

WARRANTS AND PAYMENTS:

Whereupon, the Treasurer presented 3 warrants (GF1-112624) dated November 26, 2024, and that 64 checks were written in the amount of $172,446.58.  MMS PP/SF and unanimously approved by the Board of Fire Commissioners, after having same presented for payment and finding them to be correct, now direct the District Treasurer to pay same.  The “W & C Journal – Summary Page for Account GF Checking” is annexed hereto and made a part of these minutes.
MMS PP/SF and unanimously approved that 2 warrants (GF1(a)112624) with the following 52 checks in the amount of $126,513.91 were paid within the month as allowed by Town Law §176(4-a).  Summary Page for Account “GF Checking” is annexed hereto and made a part of these minutes.

MMS PP/SF and unanimously approved that employee’s payroll (PAY-1126214) in the amount of $125,775.50 was paid within the month as allowed by Town Law §176(4-a). Summary Page for Account “PR Checking” is annexed hereto and made a part of these minutes.
MMS PP/SF and unanimously approved that 1 warrant (P&C112624) with the following 1 check in the amount of $35,650.00 was paid on November 26, 2024. (Perm. Ref. #1223-01).

MMS PP/SF and unanimously approved that 1 warrant (A&E112624) with the following 1 check in the amount of $34,532.26 was paid on November 26, 2024.


Meeting adjourned by Commissioner Paccione at 9:00 p.m.


These minutes were transcribed by District Secretary, Nancy McFadzen.

Respectfully submitted:

Nancy McFadzen, Secretary 
*MMS – MOTION MADE AND SECONDED; *PF – COMM. PATRICK FAZIO; *JQ – COMM. JEROME QUIGLEY; *TM – COMM. THOMAS McFADZEN; *SF – COMM. STEVEN FONTANA;*PP – COMM. PETE PACCIONE
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